
  
 

          
Lima, 20 May 2025 

 
 
Mr. Jerry Barton  
President, Federation of Associations of Former International Civil Servants-
FAFICS 
Vienna, Austria 
 
 
Subject:  Request for inclusion of AFICS Peru’s proposal on issuance of ID Cards 

for UNJSPF pensioners in the list of themes for discussion in the July ‘s 
event in Vienna. 

 
 
 
Dear Jerry Barton, 
 
First of all, we would like to thank you for your kind attention to our questions and 
answers stated in our last meeting on Thursday, the 15th, with our colleagues from 
AFICS LAC.  
 
From AFICS Peru (AEFNUP), as a current member of the FAFICS, we would like to 
request your kind consideration to include our Proposal on the issuance of 
standardized Identification Document (ID) Cards in the list of themes/matters to 
be discussed at the event to take place in Vienna, next 18th July. As discussed and 
agreed in our meeting with you and representatives from AFICS LAC, we believe 
this matter proposed by our Association is of interest to all UNJSPF beneficiaries 
around the world.    
 
On April 21 this year, we sent a letter to UNJSPF (with copy to FAFICS Secretariat) 
on this matter but, to date, we have not received any response yet. We think that the 
way to concretize the issuance of standard ID Cards for UNJSPF pensioners is 
through a UNJSPF ‘s Board Resolution/Directive as a result from its coordination 
with the representative of the UN Secretary General on the Board, and then to be 
implemented broadly through UN Coordination Offices in all countries, allowing 
UNDSS  to print these ID cards (as currently they do not have any mandate to do 
so).    
  
This suggested procedure is also described in our proposal (copy attached). 
 
Finally, we would like you to support this initiative and represent us, taking the 
leadership on the issuance of standardized ID cards for all UNJSPF 
pensioners. Your coordination and advocacy efforts with UNJSPF Chief Executive, 
Mrs. Rosemarie Mc Clean, will be highly appreciated. 

ASOCIACION DE EX–FUNCIONARIOS DE LAS NACIONES 
UNIDAS EN EL PERU 
(AEFNUP/AFICS Peru) 

Afiliada a la “Federation of Associations of Former International Civil Servants” 
(FAFICS) 

 



 
Please find enclosed the following documents: 
 

i) Proposal on the issuance of ID Cards for UNJSPF beneficiaries. 
ii) Copy of the letter sent to UNJSPF Mrs. Rosemarie McClean on April 21, 

2025. 
iii) Question from AFICS Perú to the panel members as per the form 

received. 
 

 
With our best consideration and esteem,  
 
 
 
 
Carlos del Castillo Balmaceda 
President AEFNUP (AFICS) Perú 
 
 
 

- CC:- Delia Barcelona, FAFICS Secretariat        


